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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: July 24, 2008 – 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 121, Ely –  Room 118, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 
Winnemucca – Room 110, Pahrump – PVC 120
Members Present: Elko:  Marsha Holford, Renae Jim, Joe Villalpando, Juan Cortes, Fred Breneman, Kim Surman, Brandis Senecal, Delores Whitaker, Ann Ulrich, Penny Ronk, Carolyn Wahlstrom, Chris Marshall, Mary Gilbertson; Winnemucca:  Jolina Adams, Kevin Hummel.
Call Meeting to Order:  Annie called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the last meeting were approved, with a motion made by Penny Ronk and seconded by Renae Jim. All present voted to approve the motion.

Treasurer’s Report:   Renae Jim reported that there were the following expenditures between June 17 and July 15: Three for the Ely beautification project; One DPO was issued to Pat Loper for retirement cards, one to Raley's for Betty Richardson's retirement cake, and one charge for Media Services for May for a total of $298.24.  The beginning balance was $4,200.08 and the ending balance is $3901.84.  There was no further discussion on the treasurer’s report.  A motion was made by Mary Gilbertson to approve the treasurer’s report and seconded by Marsha Holford.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report.
Ely – Absent – No Report.

Pahrump – Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca – Jolina reported that Winnemucca has donated the team fees for Relay for Life, but will not actually be walking during the event in August.  Kevin reported that the new building is scheduled to be done in September.    
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No report.
Events / Fundraisers – There is currently no committee chair for Events and Fundraisers – anyone interested should contact a board member.  
Facilities / Web Page – Mary reported that the agenda will be posted to the web site as soon as it is sent out, and the minutes will be posted as soon as they are approved.  
Grant-in-Aid – Janis in Pahrump has volunteered to be committee chair for Grant-In-Aid.
Hospitality / Awards – No report.
Scholarship – No report.
President’s Council:  On July 1st, Annie and Mary attended the President’s Council meeting.  Cliff Ferry has been working on the policy and procedure manual for Classified Staff.  Corrections have been made and submitted back to Cliff.  Mary has a working copy, anyone interested in seeing it should contact her.    
College Council: 
No report.
Old Business: 

Beautification projects: 

Ely is done with their project; 

Battle Mountain is planning to buy indoor plants for their offices once they are back for the semester; 
Pahrump will be buying indoor plants for the Basin Office; 

Winnemucca is still waiting for the new mobile; 

Macho with B&G will be purchasing plants for Elko, Classified Staff and the Easter Seal crew has volunteered to help once the plants arrive.  
Vending in Elko:  

After speaking with Dorinda Friez, Annie Ulrich reported that the business that provided vending services was sold and the new owner does not have a contract with GBC.  New vendors will be invited to bid.  With the new building, phones, etc, vending will not be high priority but the situation will hopefully be resolved this fall.  
New Business: 
Programs: 

Mary and Annie want to go back to the format from two years ago with programs or guest speakers at the meetings.  Some possible programs for future meetings were discussed including stress management, inviting Stacy Potter to administer the Wizard of Oz personality inventory.  Anyone with ideas to enliven the meetings should let Annie or Mary know.  

Penny Ronk was invited to report on her experience with classified staff through her career at GBC.  She first became involved in 1997 when her supervisor encouraged her to become involved and attend the meetings.  She enjoyed the experience because it allowed her to meet more people and be exposed to other groups on campus than she would have had through her job alone.  Annie encouraged everyone to bring someone to future meetings to get more people involved.
Meeting dates: 

Tentative dates for the general meetings are the Sept 18, Oct 16, Nov 12, Dec 17, 11:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  Executive Meetings will be one week prior to general meetings.  Due to room scheduling, these dates will be subject to change.  

Penny motioned that the meeting be adjourned at 2:20 p.m. to enjoy the ice cream social.
